
Court Lane Infant’s Community Association (CLICA) 

General Meeting 

Monday 2nd July 2018   6:30pm – 8:45pm  

School 

Present:  Karen Geddes, Karen Pickett, Julie Davenport, Jodie Heather, Kati Leunig, Rachael Lovett, Tina 

Bohea, Emma Ross, Fiona Moore, Kerry Budd, Charlotte Corbishley and Liz Reed. 

Apologies:  Vicky Robba and via 2018 New Starters page: Vanessa Kennedy, Beverley Rogers and Ngaire 

Sheppard. 

Welcome 

Previous Minutes 

The minutes were agreed from March 2018 by Kati Leunig and Jodie Heather. 

Chair’s Report                                                                                                                                

Resignations Jodie Heather has resigned as Chair, Sam Pearce as Vice Chair, and Rachael 

Lovett as Secretary.  New Trustees are required now.  The three trustees at 

present are Fiona, Jodie and Emma.  Emma Ross was re-voted as Treasurer by 

Rachael Lovett and Kati Leunig. 

Nominations Kerry Budd as Chair voted in by Jodie Heather and Fiona Moore.  Julie 

Davenport as Vice Chair voted in by Kerry Budd and Kati Leunig.  Emma Ross 

re-voted as Treasurer by Kati Leunig and Fiona Moore. 

 Liz Reed and Charlotte Corbishley are joining the committee. 

Christmas Cards Charlotte Corbishley to look into who Solent use.  £469.09 was raised last 

year.                     

October Quiz This year £172 was raised.  It was decided as there are quite a few events in 

the first term that the quiz night would be moved to the summer term. 

Autumn Disco The October 2017 disco raised £662 and the February 2018 disco raised £592.  

The next disco is on Thursday 1st November Mr Tall provisionally booked by 

Emma Ross 

PJ & Pizza Night It was decided to move this event to Thursday 31st January 2019.  The last 

one raised £357.85.  Fiona Moore will take charge of ordering pizza again. 

Colouring Comp A total of £141.01 was made at Christmas and £51 at the summer picnic.  The 

entries were displayed at the fayre and summer picnic and the three year 

winners were each given a £10 One for All voucher.  Thanks to Tina Bohea for 

organising and purchasing vouchers. 

Joint Carol Service No date as yet. To look into purchasing an urn.   



Present Buying Day The date was set for Friday 7th December.  Jodie Heather is storing last year’s 

left over presents and will need to check what we have. Kerry Budd to lead 

on purchasing the presents. 

Christmas Fayre The date of this year’s will be Saturday 8th December.  Julie Davenport to ask 

Jeffries for £250 again towards raffle prizes.  Raffle tickets need to be 

ordered.  Kati Leunig to supply company names for ticket makers.  Last year’s 

raised £3809.48 inc Barclarys March Funding.  The raffle raised £1085.20 so 

the overall total was £4894.68. 

Pantomime Kings Theatre Cinderella on Friday 28th December at 6pm.  Pre-order ice 

creams to maximise profit.  Emma Ross to organise event and research coach 

cost for a possible addition.  

Easter Disco The second after school Disco of the year will be Thursday 28th March. 

Bingo Evening This was a really fun evening and it raised £125 however £60 was spent out 

on prizes.  There were smaller prizes leftover from the raffle at Christmas 

which were used.  Jodie Heather has any unused prizes. Another bingo night 

is booked for October 12th to help welcome new parents to the school. 

Summer Picnic This year’s was a great success, the sun shone and everything went very well.  

The scouts raising money for their jamboree and were extremely helpful in 

tidying up afterwards.  Unfortunately despite many notifications people still 

left their rubbish.  Next year’s event will be on Friday 7th June 2019.   

Rubbish was discussed – the school have to pay per kilo, there is a possibility 

that CLICA could pay for some rubbish removal after an event. 

Funds in bank £3,700.87.  Over the year £11,170.41 has been paid to the school from the 

CLICA account.  

Any other business 

Tina Bohea to produce a facebook page which can be linked to enable purchasing tickets for events. 

Rachael suggested that the CLICA page needed tighter rules.  It was getting to become a place of 

advertising instead of an information forum. 

As sports day used a huge amount of single use plastic it was decided to look into how we can better 

supply water for the event. 

Jarbola cups for Christmas Raffle.  Jodie has produced and handed out a letter for Costa, Starbucks, 

McDonalds etc to collect cups now, whilst the stores have them in stock. 

Date of next meeting GM Monday 29th October 2018 6.30pm at the school.    

 


